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March 5, 2013
TO: Board of Mayor and Alderman

FROM: Eric Stuckey, City Administrator
David Parker, P.E., CIP Executive
Paul P. Holzen, P.E., Director of Engineering
Patricia G. Proctor, P.E., Utilities Project Manager

SUBJECT: Consideration of the Construction Contract Award to Viking Products, inc for the
Maplewood/Green Branch Stream Restoration Project
COF Contract 2012-0081
Purpose
The purpose of this memorandum is to provide the Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BOMA) with information to
consider award of a construction contract for the Maplewood/Green Branch Stream Restoration Project.

Background
As a result of erosion and bank failures to streams, much of which can be attributed to the May 2010 flooding,

City of Franklin staff inspected the main tributaries to the Harpeth River to determine the amount of damage
and debris build-up the streams and drainage facilities have endured. Based on these evaluations, City Staff
chose three (3) stream restoration projects to construct within the 2012-2013 fiscal year. The section of Green
Branch from Sugartree Lane to the bridge for the Maplewood Amenities Center was one of these projects.

On Monday, March 4, 2013 at 10:30 a.m. bids were received in the City of Franklin Engineering Department and
read aloud. Prior to opening bids, nine (9) contractors obtained official construction documents for the purpose
of bidding this work. Seven (7) contractors returned their bid package. Of these seven (7) bidders, two (2) have
been deemed unresponsive. The remaining bids have been reviewed for completeness as noted in the attached
Bid Tabulation. A list of bidders, listed from lowest to highest bid price, can be found in the table below.

CONTRACTOR BID AMOUNT
Viking Products, Inc. $103,605.50
North State Environmental $130,213.08
L&G Construction $173,616.25
Contracting Services, Inc. $195,725.00
ERS, Inc. $244,625.00

The lowest responsive bidder was Viking Products, Inc. with a bid of $103,605.50. A Bid Tabulation Summary
has been included for review.

Financial Impact
Construction costs of $103,605.50 to be paid for out of the approved 2012-2013 Stormwater Capital Budget
(89410 Drainage).

Recommendation
Staff recommends awarding the contract to Viking Products, Inc. in the amount of $103,605.50.
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Bid Tabulation Summary

Maplewood/Green Branch Stream Restoration Project
City of Franklin, Tennessee
Contract No. 2012-0081

Monday, March 4, 2013, 10:30 a0, CST

Contractor Total Bid Amount
‘L&G Coustruction $173,616.25
Viking Produets, Inc. $103,605.50
Contracting Services, Inc. $195,725.00
North State Environmental $130,213.08
ER‘S Inc $244,625.00

I, Patricia Proctor, as an employee of the City of Franklin, hereby certify that the above bid
summary is true and correct and represents the bids for the above referenced project. Two
of the bids are deemed as non-responsive and have been removed but are shown as part of
the summary..
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Patricia Proctor, P.E. Date
License No. 107277




